Town of East Hampton
Town Facilities Building Committee
Regular Meeting
Thursday, April 5, 2018 – 5:30 P.M.
East Hampton Middle School Commons

DRAFT MINUTES

Present: Chairman Glenn Gollenberg, Vice Chairman Kurt Comisky, Jeff Foran, Fred Galvin, Ray Moore, Ron Gaudet, Cliff Libby, and Rebecca Tinelle-Sawyer; Project Managers Steve and Lisa Motto, and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco

Absent: George Pfaffenbach

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:33 P.M. by Chairman Gollenberg

Approval of Minutes 
March 29 2018: Mr. Foran moved and Mr. Galvin seconded to approve the minutes of the March 29, 2018. Voted 7-0 in favor (Vice Chairman Comisky was not yet present during this vote.) 

Public Remarks: None

Board of Education Plan Revision Discussion
Superintendent Paul Smith was present along with Business Manager Karen Asetta, Director of Curriculum Mary Clark, and BOE Member Nancy Oakley. Filing requirements were discussed: files need to be kept on all special education students for 50 years and kept for all past and present employees for about 75 years (due to the state teacher retirement program). The State mandates that hard copies are kept. These files are accessed often so will need to be on site. There are about 30 filing cabinets worth. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Smith then discussed his decision to turn some filing space and private office space into unassigned private conferencing space due to the need for family confidentiality and possible caucusing with lawyers, etc.  Mr. Smith stated that this was his decision and the building committee was not lax in providing needed space for his employees. The space will still be flexible to fit the 11 employees that are currently housed at 94 Main, though with this new configuration Mr. Smith has decided that 2 of the employees will be relocated to Memorial School. Therefore only 9 employees will be housed in the new building. One of the two employees is aware of the coming change.  One employee is the Director of Operations that spends his time going from building to building, and the other is his assistant who also handles transportation administration. There are already BOE employees housed in the office suite in Memorial School (IT Dept., food service, and more) and it was also noted that it is not uncommon for employees to be moved around between locations. It was reiterated and agreed upon that the conference space is not much different than the office space and that this is flexible space for future programming purposes. Mr. Smith stated that the larger shared conference rooms throughout the building will also be utilized for meetings that do not require sensitivity and/or confidentiality. Ms. Oakley stated that the BOE is aware of the changes and comfortable with them. Additionally, once the finalized drawings are signed off on, Mr. Smith will have the BOE accept them at their public meeting and forward the minutes of such to the Building Committee.

It was noted that Mr. Smith’s office space size will not change and Amenta Emma is meeting with the filing/storage vendor to make sure all filing needs throughout the building are met.

Architect Update
	50% DD Documents Released to Newfield: They will be estimated when 100% 	done and will include the BOE modifications and any others that may occur.  

OPM Update: No update

Timeline Discussion
The only public agency approval currently under review is OSTA (traffic study), which should be done by July. An updated schedule and budget will be presented at the next meeting.
	
Approval of Invoices: 
Mr. Foran moved to pay Boundaries invoice #9367 in the amount of $3,815.00, dated 3/26/2018. Second by Mr. Galvin. Voted (8-0).

Update from Public Relations Sub-Committee: No update

Update from Design Sub-Committee: No update. Next meeting: Monday, April 9, 2018.

Public Remarks: None

Adjournment
At 6:13 P.M., Mr. Galvin moved to adjourn; second by Mr. Foran. Voted 8-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted, 


Eliza LoPresti 
Recording Clerk
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